
From: Patrice Olds
To: Kathy Kleinbaum
Subject: FW: Please do not remove outdoor seating
Date: Tuesday, May 16, 2023 12:44:51 PM

For next time

-----Original Message-----

Sent: Tuesday, May 16, 2023 9:29 AM
To: City Council (San Mateo) <CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org>
Subject: Please do not remove outdoor seating

Hello,
As a resident of the city of San Mateo and an avid patron of the local restaurants, I would be extremely saddened to
see outdoor seating taken away, it gives local businesses an opportunity to thrive and residents so much joy to spend
time outside. If anything, please EXPAND the ability for restaurants to open up seating outside! I have so many
fond memories enjoying our city’s amazing weather and phenomenal food on B st, and it would be a huge shame to
take that away. Not to mention those of us that enjoy taking our dogs out with us!

Please do not restrict Wurstall or the many other restaurants from thriving in our city!

Sincerely,
Madeleine Prangley



From: Clerk
To: Kathy Kleinbaum; Jennifer Chen
Subject: FW: Please support outdoor dining downtown!
Date: Monday, June 5, 2023 8:25:56 AM

FYI

Martin McTaggart
Deputy City Clerk | City Clerk’s Department
330 W. 20th Ave., San Mateo, CA 94403
650-522-7044 | mmctaggart@cityofsanmateo.org
    

-----Original Message-----
From: 
Sent: Sunday, June 4, 2023 10:42 AM
To: City Council (San Mateo) <CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org>
Cc: Clerk <clerk@cityofsanmateo.org>
Subject: Please support outdoor dining downtown!

I loved the outdoor Biergarten at Wursthall and I want it to come back. San Mateo should invest in and support
outdoor spaces for businesses and residents to thrive!

Regards,
Adam Parker
Burlingame Resident



From: Patrice Olds
To: Kathy Kleinbaum
Subject: FW: Please support outdoor dining downtown!
Date: Wednesday, May 24, 2023 7:30:41 AM

 
 
Patrice M. Olds, MMC
City Clerk
City of San Mateo
330 W. 20th Avenue
San Mateo, CA  94403-1388
polds@cityofsanmateo.org
www.cityofsanmateo.org
(650) 522-7042
 

From: S
Sent: Wednesday, May 24, 2023 6:25 AM
To: City Council (San Mateo) <CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org>
Cc: Clerk <clerk@cityofsanmateo.org>
Subject: Please support outdoor dining downtown!
 
I loved the outdoor Biergarten at Wursthall and I want it to come back. San Mateo should invest in
and support outdoor spaces for businesses and residents to thrive! 



From: Patrice Olds
To: Kathy Kleinbaum
Subject: FW: Please support outdoor dining downtown!
Date: Wednesday, May 17, 2023 8:49:36 AM

-----Original Message-----
From: 
Sent: Tuesday, May 16, 2023 10:10 PM
To: City Council (San Mateo) <CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org>
Cc: Clerk <clerk@cityofsanmateo.org>
Subject: Please support outdoor dining downtown!

I loved the outdoor Biergarten at Wursthall and I want it to come back. San Mateo should invest in and support
outdoor spaces for businesses and residents to thrive!

Sent from my iPhone



From: Patrice Olds
To: Kathy Kleinbaum
Subject: FW: Please support outdoor dining downtown!
Date: Monday, May 15, 2023 9:21:58 AM

-----Original Message-----
From: 
Sent: Sunday, May 14, 2023 11:28 AM
To: City Council (San Mateo) <CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org>
Cc: Clerk <clerk@cityofsanmateo.org>
Subject: Please support outdoor dining downtown!

I really appreciated the outdoor Biergarten at Wursthall and I want it to come back. Downtown San Mateo should
invest in and support outdoor spaces for businesses and residents to thrive! Aside from being a healthful amenity,
dining outdoors is a suitable use of public space and promotes social and civic life. Streets should be for people, not
just cars. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely
Wendy Chou
Resident of San Mateo



From: Patrice Olds
To: Kathy Kleinbaum
Subject: FW: Please support outdoor dining downtown!
Date: Monday, June 5, 2023 11:19:23 AM

-----Original Message-----
From: 
Sent: Sunday, June 4, 2023 10:42 AM
To: City Council (San Mateo) <CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org>
Cc: Clerk <clerk@cityofsanmateo.org>
Subject: Please support outdoor dining downtown!

I loved the outdoor Biergarten at Wursthall and I want it to come back. San Mateo should invest in and support
outdoor spaces for businesses and residents to thrive!

Regards,
Adam Parker
Burlingame Resident



From: Patrice Olds
To: Kathy Kleinbaum
Subject: FW: Save the Pedestrian Mall!
Date: Friday, June 2, 2023 8:57:00 AM

 
 
Patrice M. Olds, MMC
City Clerk
City of San Mateo
330 W. 20th Avenue
San Mateo, CA  94403-1388
polds@cityofsanmateo.org
www.cityofsanmateo.org
(650) 522-7042
 

From:  
Sent: Thursday, June 1, 2023 4:28 PM
To: City Council (San Mateo) <CityCouncil@cityofsanmateo.org>
Subject: Save the Pedestrian Mall!
 

·          

The City hasn’t done enough to make this space inviting and attractive. We
should be helping those businesses to thrive, especially going into summer:
 

Reduce the onerous requirements for outdoor dining areas and parklet
construction;
Provide financial support to build inviting outdoor spaces (funding source -
market rate parking fees); and
Build an inviting space with lighting, greenery and seating
 

We shouldn’t make long-lasting policy based on the desires of less than 20
businesses with a high turnover rate. We should base long-term policy on the
people who live, work, and recreate in San Mateo.

 

“So we beat on, boats against the current, borne back
ceaselessly into the past.”

 



To: City Council (San Mateo)
Cc: Clerk
Subject: Please support outdoor dining downtown!
Date: Tuesday, May 23, 2023 9:40:55 PM

I loved the outdoor Biergarten at Wursthall and I want it to come back. San Mateo should
invest in and support outdoor spaces for businesses and residents to thrive! 




